

Indianola Soccer Tribe  
Board Meeting Agenda  
Oct 11th, 2025  
BrickHouse Tavern, 6pm

October Board Meeting Objective: Address any issues needed to finish the fall season, vote on Jersey plan for future seasons, discuss long term complex developments, and begin preparation for spring registration.

1. Call to order @ 6:13p
2. Welcoming remarks (intros only needed when special guests or new members are present)
  - a. Attending: Jeff Schortmann, Melissa Hernandez, Carrie Spargo, Gabe Villegas, Heath Weeks, Adrienne Weeks, Mike Tiano, Eddy Clark
3. Review of agenda/Additions to agenda
  - a. Topics that need to be addressed at future meetings
    - i. Sponsorship levels on jerseys/website: November
      1. Emailed DMSC for their agreements
    - ii. Specific requirements for Select program/Girls academy: November
      1. Mike Wilson - Jeff will ask him after this weekend.
    - iii. Make U8 fields bigger in spring (Jan 26 meeting)
  - b. Reports from individual board members on other topics
4. Execute Agenda
5. Reports from individual board positions
  - a. President/Vice President - Jeff/Carrie
    - i. Complex development: Justin Brown, land by middle school, Joe Kerner
    - ii. Contact school for winter gym space: January, February
      1. Age specific open gyms: 2-3 nights a week
      2. Reserve Fieldhouse
    - iii. MS XC Meet Monday, Oct 13th: 4:15/4:45 PM race
    - iv. Select soccer Fall 2026: Jeff will send out document tonight with more information. More discussion in November meeting.
    - v. Carrie has been researching funding/grant information. Blanket fundraiser opportunity - Carrie has sample.
  - b. Treasurer - Melissa
    - i. \$155,000 in checking account
    - ii. All refs have been paid
    - iii. Jerseys and DLHGrafX have been paid
    - iv. Melissa will set up folder in Google Docs for invoices and all invoices will need to go through this process going forward.
  - c. Communications - Adrienne
    - i. All information for FB posts or emails should be emailed to indianolasoccer@gmail.com
    - ii. Email Teegan about Jan/Feb gym space, elementary space would work
    - iii. Add text option info to registration email for spring 2026
    - iv. Make sure doors are open for meeting on 9th.
  - d. Fields - Gabe

- i. Zip ties added to little goals at Irving
    - ii. A few goals need nets replaced
  - e. Equipment - Craig Jacobson
    - i. Status of lights
      - 1. 4 lights on the field
      - 2. 1 fixed in the shop, ready to go to fields
      - 3. Battery issue with 5th one on the field
    - ii. New corner flags have been ordered
    - iii. Add items for bloody noses in first aid kits.
  - f. Referees - Jeff
    - i. Need a few more adult refs for Fall 2026
  - g. Fundraising - Chad
    - i. Online store closes October 15.
  - h. Registrar - Stacia
    - i. Need to refund Erin Worsham
    - ii. Go through the checklist for registrations
  - i. Coaches - Mike
    - i. No issues to report.
    - ii. Mike will send email for bag turn in for November meeting
  - j. Academy Director - Heath
    - i. High school will offer youth camp this winter - dates TBA
    - ii. Field situation for Academy has gone well this season
- 6. Assignments of tasks before next meeting
  - a. Work out registration issue
  - b. Gather numbers for jerseys
- 7. Spring Preview: I-Run Track Meet May 16
- 8. Bag turn in on Nov 9th @ 5:30p
- 9. Nov board meeting on Nov 9th @ 6pm
- 10. Meeting adjourned @ 7:14p